
 
 
 

TRANSITION REVIEW No.TD0001 
 
Anti-dumping duties on certain welded tubes and pipes, of iron or non-alloy steel 

originating in the Republic of Belarus, the People’s Republic of China and the 

Russian Federation.  

 
Note to the file – Meeting Note 

A conference call between members of the Trade Remedies Investigation 

Directorate (TRID) investigation team and representatives from AllBright Law Offices 

was held on 19 May 2020.  

 

The call was requested by TRID to clarify the use of letters of authority received in 

relation to their client; the Chinese Chamber of International Commerce (CCOIC). 

  

All parties agreed that the call did not constitute a hearing.   

 

The following topics were discussed:  

 As a trade association of Chinese exporters, CCOIC is an interested party in 

the transition review. 

 As an interested party, CCOIC can make submissions and comments on its 

own behalf in relation to the case. It does not need a letter of authority from 

exporters in order to contribute to the transition review. 

 Interested parties may only grant representation through a letter of authority to 

one organisation, for clarity of communication. 

Questions from AllBright Law Offices were answered with reference to the Trade 

Remedies (Dumping and Subsidisation) (EU Exit) Regulations 2019 and TRID’s 

online guidance at: 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/the-uk-trade-remedies-investigations-

process. 

   

Zoe Manson 

Lead Investigator  


